

OPERATIONS & NEIGHBOURHOODS

ASHTON-UNDER-LYNE · AUDENSHAW · DENTON · DROYLSDEN · DUKINFIELD · HYDE · LONGDENDALE · MOSSLEY · STALYBRIDG

K Fabian

Email:

request-739262-251ae71b@whatdotheyknow.com

Nick Sayers Head of Operations & Greenspace Hyde Depot, Park Road, Hyde Tameside, SK14 4JT

www.tameside.gov.uk

e-mail: nick.sayers@tameside.gov.uk

Ref: 3227533 Ask for: Nick Sayers Direct dial: 0161 342 2704 Date: 30 March 2021

Dear K Fabian

Environmental Information Regulations 2004

Thank you for your request for information dated 22 March 2021 which the Council received by email. You have requested the following information:

As of March 2021, please could you tell me:

- 1) How many allotment sites are there in Tameside, Greater Manchester for which the Council has access to waiting list data?
- 2) What is the total number of plots on these sites and total number of plot holders?
- 3) What is the total number of people on waiting lists for these sites?
- 4) How long is the waiting list for Grange Road South allotments?
- 5) Are any of these waiting lists closed to further applications?

I am pleased to provide the following information to your request:

- 1. 19.
- 2. 1019 plots and holders.
- 3. As of 25 March 2021 841 on waiting list.
- Currently there are 34 on the waiting list for Grange Road.
- 5. No waiting lists are closed.

If you have any queries about this letter, please do not hesitate to contact me. Please quote the reference number 3227533 in any future communications.

If you are unhappy with the service you have received in relation to your request and wish to make a complaint or request a review of the Council's decision, you may do so within 40 working days of the date of this response. Please email foi@tameside.gov.uk or write to Sandra J Stewart, Borough Solicitor, at PO BOX 317, Ashton under Lyne, OL6 0GS.

If you are not content with the outcome of your complaint, you may apply directly to the Information Commissioner for a decision. The Commissioner cannot normally make a decision unless you have exhausted the complaints procedure provided by the Council. The Information Commissioner can be contacted at The Information Commissioner's Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire SK9 5AF and at www.ico.org.uk.

Yours sincerely,

Nick Sayers, Head of Operations & Greenspace















